
  

 

 

1st Short joint staff training (C1, Paderborn) 

Number of the meeting: 1st Short joint staff training (C1, Paderborn) 

Date of the Meeting: 19-21.10.2022 

Location: Paderborn (hybrid participation was possible) 

Hosting Institution: Paderborn University, Germany 

This training was a delayed event, which was planned to take place in March 2020 but was 
postponed due to the pandemic. Between March 2020 and October 2022, the partner which 
was originally planned to host this event (Bielefeld University) left the consortium and was 
replaced by Paderborn University (the host of the event reported in this document). This 
change did not change the financial rules of its organisation. 

Goals 

This event took the form of a seminar during which we exchanged good practices by means 
of presentations, discussion and practical workshops concerning aspects related to teaching 
multilingual classes, including findings from studies of real-life cases and mock workshops. 
These workshops involved evidence from study visits at schools that partners conducted 
prior to the event. The discussions also related to EU documents relevant to multilingualism.  



  

 

 

 

 

The end result of this event was a synthesis of knowledge about teaching multilingual 
classes. 

Additionally, we participated in a session titled: Genre-based scaffolding and (bi)literacy 
across the subject areas led by an external expert: Dr. Erkan Gürsoy, University of Duisburg-
Essen, Germany, Associate Professor in Teaching German as a Second Language across 
school subjects, especially in sciences. 
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All partners sent in-person teams (UL, CTI, AMU, ION, BREM, ODN) and also some team 
members participated online, with Paderborn University participants hosting this TPM. The 
meeting progressed as planned.  


